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Annex 2
Nigel Evans

Planning Policy

Planning and Development Services

Cherwell District Council

27th March 2008

Dear Mr Evans
Weston-Otmoor Ecotown Proposal (WG8)

Islip Parish Council is appalled at the prospect of a major new town being built in this part of Oxfordshire.

We believe this proposal has been put forward by developers and land owners as a means of circumventing the usual local planning requirements and we note and approve the opposition to it by both Cherwell District Council and Oxford County Council.

Our specific points of objection may be summarised as follows:

1. The development would create a new town adjacent to an enlarged Bicester and pave the way to a rural conurbation stretching from Bicester through Kidlington to Yarnton and Oxford.

2. Little regard appears to be paid to the Wendlebury Meads SSI which it would cover or to the Mansmoor Close SSI which it abuts. The developers clearly disregard the Oxford Green Belt into which it would intrude and care little for the loss of good agricultural land at a time of growing demand for food worldwide and the use of grain and oilseed crops for biofuel.

3. Essential services such as water supply, sewage disposal, energy supply, schools and health provision are already stretched in this area. A new town, despite its “eco” label, would put further, unacceptable strain on these essential requirements.

4. Ecotowns are intended to be largely self sufficient in infrastructure, particularly with regard to transport. The M40 / A34 junction is already a traffic bottleneck which would be even further congested by additional traffic from a town of the size proposed. Even if only half the intended families used a car there would be an additional 15,000 vehicle journeys each day. Minor roads would also suffer severe overloading. The B4027 and the Otmoor Road from Bicester to Islip are congested even now at peak times. Islip, a village deep in the Green Belt, would suffer intolerably by motorists accessing the A40, North Oxford, the Hospitals at Headington and the overloaded A34.

We seek the support of all elected representatives and professional advisors in resisting the folly of planting a new town which would degrade still further the tranquillity in this part of rural Oxfordshire. Once approved and built the damage to our rural landscape and fragile village culture would be irreparable.

Yours sincerely

John Sargent

Chairman, Islip Parish Council
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